[image: image1.wmf]GeorgetownCARES
Coalition Committee
Town Hall
Georgetown, MA 01833

(978) 352-5755

Pamela Lundquist, Chair
Police Chief Donald Cudmore

                Fire Chief Fred Mitchell

School Superintendent Carol Jacobs

Douglas Dawes, Georgetown Selectman
Beth Blazonis, Resident 
GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, September 16, 2021 10:30-11:30 
At the Perley School AND on Zoom (with technical difficulties)
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Beth Blazonis, Recovery Coach; Tiffany Nigro, PH Executive Director; Lauri Murphy, PH Social Worker/Substance Addiction Counselor, Lisa Prendergast, Director Of Case Management, Anna Nash, PH SUDS Intern. https://pettengillhouse.org/home.aspx 
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE

· VOTED to approved Meeting Minutes for 6/16/21 

Per Chief Don Cudmore, the overdose rate continues to climb in Georgetown, and at least 35% of all police calls are in responses to mental health, anxiety, and substance use related incidents. The Georgetown Police Department is currently down 5 officers, due to COVID-related difficulty keeping and hiring staff. The Pettengill House services have definitely made a positive difference for our residents. We have a new School Resource Office (SRO) at Georgetown Middle-High School, Officer Taylor Ford, who is one of two female officers certified in RAD Instruction, which teaches self-defense for females. Officer Ford is doing well, building solid relationships with everyone at GMHS. 
Superintendent Carol Jacobs indicated that the new principal at the high school, Jeff Carovillano, is doing very well. Jeff has experience from Ipswich with a program called PASS: Positive Alternatives to Student Suspension, and would like to use this where appropriate for students with substance-misuse disorders https://massachusettspartnershipsforyouth.com/persistent/resources/media/files/Lipinski%20MPY%20Presentation%20%232%282%29.pdf .  The schools have one social worker assigned to work with 7th-9th graders in need, and another with 10th-12th graders in need. Anxiety is definitely up in students, so they have their hands full. 
The GYCC has been used regularly, with 4th-8th graders participating in programs and high school students assisting. These robust spring, summer & fall programs have been a huge community asset, clearly filling in a gap of after-school support services for these students. This fall a Girls Who Code program is scheduled. 

We look forward to hearing from Tina Los at our next meeting regarding fall plans for a new Attitudes & Behavior survey, among other services, for both the schools and the GYCC. 

Beth Blazonis indicated that as a recovery coach she is seeing increasing need in the community from people of all ages. She has interacted recently mostly with people misusing/overdosing from Fentanyl and Cocaine. She had lots of people inquiring and interacting with her on Sundays this summer at American Legion Park with her PAARI (Police Assisted Addiction and Recovery Initiative) booth. Beth also inquired about how the PH Catchment Area was created and wondered how Georgetown could become a part of it. 
Lauri Murphy and Tiffany Nigro prepared a GeorgetownCARES Report for the FY2021, detailing that PH assisted 17 individuals last year in Georgetown, 3 of them returning from earlier. Since the end of June, PH has assisted 7 more clients. Their goal is to engage, encourage, support, advocate and bring resources forth to support recovery goals, as defined by the individual. Services include: 

· Overdose Consults/Outreach

· Screening and Assessment

· Care Planning/Intensive Case Management

· Community Education and Resource Building

The PH Catchment area was defined in 1994, by school districts and the level of services that a community needed and paid for. Right now, Georgetown is only using substance disorder services. We will continue to seek to build a strong relationship with PH, determine as time passes what other PH services (wraparound/mental health, senior support, financial stabilization/housing, operation backpack, etc) Georgetown needs, and further consider steps to include Georgetown in the Catchment area. Lauri recommended us creating and using marketing materials to promote our partnership. Pam will see if she can find demographic information on Georgetown to determine further needs. 
Lisa Prendergast said that 30% of substance use disorder (SUD) cases involve people age 60 and over. Pam will contact Colleen and ask if she would like to consult with Lisa potentially for service to help the most complex cases, and will let Lisa know. 

Pam requested for PH to propose a new agreement using forecasted numbers for FY22, understanding that needed services and associated costs would increase significantly from FY21. Tiffany agreed to put something together for the next meeting (if possible). 
The committee discussed possible “Wrap-around Model” services for Georgetown residents from Pettengill House. Wrap Around Services are a set of intensive and holistic services that allows individuals with complex needs to stay in their communities, involving behavioral, emotional and mental health service coverage.   
· NEXT MEETINGS – 2021-2022 – Oct. 21st, Nov. 18th, Jan. 20th, March 17th, May 19th, June 16th. 
· Will further discuss FY22 Goals & Action Plans, including Fall 21 A&B Survey, FY22 MOU’s/contracts, Youth programs targeted at building developmental assets, Community-wide strategies to address making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
· ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am. 








Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist
Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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